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DISTRICT 25E 

NEWSLETTER 

JULY 2023 

Hello Friends, and Friends I haven’t met yet! 

Here we are together in this moment in Ɵme.  The past are things unchangeable, and the future may be     

infinitely changing.  The only thing we have any control over is ourselves and how we respond or react to 

what and who are in our space on our journey with us.  The quesƟon is, have you given away your power and 

ability to think and do things for yourself to others where you are just reacƟng?  Or are you able to be     

emoƟonally prepared for the things in life that are coming at us and with us with great speed and force?  

Whether we are ready or not, here we go on this high-speed roller coaster with lots up and down hills, twists 

and turns, switchbacks, and even several loop de loops.   

I had a few moments the other day as my body was trying to figure out where it was (southern Indiana or 

Melbourne Australia), to look at a liƩle newsfeed I follow on LinkedIn when I came across a quote from Adam 

Grant that read “When receiving tough feedback, it’s easy to get defensive.  The best way to prove yourself is 

to show that you’re willing to improve yourself”.   We have all been there receiving tough feedback and 

goƩen defensive about it.  How many of us right that moment took ownership of those things and vowed to 

change right then or do something differently the next Ɵme? In our Lions clubs it happens all the Ɵme:   

members bring new ideas or possible projects to the table that are immediately shot down, someone wants 

to try something a liƩle differently than before and was told “it’s always been done this way”, or “we don’t 

have enough help to do that”.  What if instead we had said: “okay, how would we do that?”, “let’s try it that 

way and see what happens!”, and “who can we ask to help us do this project or event?” 

This is the year and the Ɵme to DREAM BIG FOLKS AND DO GREAT THINGS!  If your club has become content 

to just be social with each other and write checks for causes you used to be passionate and do something 

about, then I’m challenging you to take this tough feedback and find a way for improvement.  Without focus 

and doing, the club will probably be gone in less than 5 years, probably three.  The district doesn’t want that 

to be your club.   

InternaƟonal President Fabricio wants us to “Make our Mark” in our own clubs, in our communiƟes, our   

districts, our consƟtuƟonal areas and the world.  It is only as we strive to make our mark moving forward do 

we leave great legacies for those who follow. 

Harry PoƩer said that “Working hard is important but there is something that maƩers even more: believing 

in yourself.  I believe in YOU!  I believe in your club!  I believe in this district accomplishing the goals that we 

have all set to achieve this year! 

(ConƟnued on Page 2) 



District Goals 

We are working on two locaƟons for possible new clubs.  More informaƟon will be coming soon. 

Immediate Past District Governor Glen and I were comparing notes at Saturday’s Learning event on  

membership numbers and before we leŌ Chandler, his ending numbers were exactly the numbers I 

had set for my year’s goals!  Well guess what… the last 24 hours were devastaƟng.  Another 40   

members were dropped and most of those were from non-payment.  (How are we missing these folks 

unƟl the end?)   

We are starƟng this year at 1100.  I want to get us back to the 1200 Mark.  Our district lost 190 members 

(Death we cannot affect, but most others we can), gained 120 and ended with a net gain of -70.  I 

know that we can do beƩer than that! Goals and plans on how to get there… I will be asking each club 

about that! 

Obviously, our ability to retain members isn’t as good as we thought! 

I have a plan for increasing individual and club donaƟons to Lions Clubs InternaƟonal FoundaƟon.  Invite 

me for my official visit and I will tell you all about it! 

By the end of July all the commiƩee and zone chairs will have their goals and plans for acƟon into place.  

We will have a couple more opportuniƟes for those who hold club posiƟons to conƟnue their          

educaƟon as things conƟnue to change at the internaƟonal level. 

The District Team will conƟnue to look for ways to help clubs report the great things that they are doing. 

Let’s conƟnue this journey Moving Forward, Leaving Legacy. 

District Governor Erica Thomas 
 

Photo below: Seymour Noon chevrons receiver having fun at their 44th Charter CelebraƟon with the District Governor. 

From leŌ to Right: Front Row: Lion Dave McNabb (35 Years), Lion Fred Moritz (40 years charter), Lion Dave Meginnis (40 years 
charter), DG Erica Thomas, Sec Lion David Schill (35 years), Back Row: Lion Dennis Carlson (25 years), 2VDG Brad Nolan (10 years).  
Photo by PCC Reed Fish 



Hello Lions!   

 

Geƫng into this posiƟon late (officially April 27, 2024), but we have been busy with training, and geƫng 
reacquainted and acquainted with 25 E and other State officers. BUT lots more to learn. 
 
Have already been busy installing 24-25 Local Lions officers, and aƩending Local Clubs Awards nights 
 
Looking at the arƟcles from The InternaƟonal convenƟon and the InternaƟonal Presidents goals and his 
Pins shows “MAKE YOUR MARK” 
 
Join us for the USA CANADA FORUM in Louisville, Sept. 5-7.  It has been described as a Mini InternaƟonal 
ConvenƟon. 
 
Yours in Lionism. 
 

Lion John Spurgeon 
1st VDG 25E 

 

1st VICE  
DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
John Spurgeon (Lion Mary Ann) 
1035 W. Walnut Street 
Brownstown, IN 47220-1724 
Home: (812) 358-5329 
Cell: (812) 498-0342 
john@jcia40.net 

Photo Right: members 

of the Oakland City  

Lions working their 

booth at the Gibson 

County Fair.  In the front 

row is PDG Dale Leffler.  

In the back row (leŌ ro 

Right) is Jessica Jerger, 

Lilly Shoultz, Jim Smith, 

Sue Leffler.    



Past District Governor Corner 
This month featuring 
Past District Governor 
Glen Georges 

Hello Lions, 
 
Here we are starƟng a new year. New leadership in the district and all the way up to InternaƟonal Lions Club. I 

wish to express to our new Governor Erica the very best as she leads us into our new Lions year. I am sure you 

will join me in this as we are all behind District Governor Erica. 

The year ended on a liƩle bit of a downer. We lost 63 more members than we added. We lost five clubs. That 

equals just in clubs 207 years of service not to menƟon the members we lost. I am sure that’s over 1,000 years 

of service. Maybe even more.  

I am sure we can turn this around and build. We have a line of good Lions growing to lead us for several years. 

Your help is much needed. I know myself and others have talked to many of you about being leaders. We are 

behind you 100% as you grow in Lions Club.  

Thank you all for your support and let’s keep working together to grow our organizaƟon. I am sƟll available to 

ask quesƟons and help my DG moving forward. 

Yours in service, 

 

IPDG Glen M Georges 
Next month’s arƟcle by PDG Mark Clark. 

 

Photo Right: PDG Alan Arnold pulls the “ELECT” ribbon from newly 

sworn in District Governor Erica Thomas.  Photo by Council Chair 

Julia Kozicki 

The New Middletown Lions was chartered on July 15, 2004.   
Congratulation New Middletown Lions for 20 years of  services! 

Club Celebrating 

 Anniversaries in July 



Hello Lions, 

As we start the new Lions year, now is the Ɵme to set your personal and club goals.  Most clubs will likely 

have a goal to add new members.  Erica is encouraging the clubs to set SMART goals for the club.  Specific 

Measurable Achievable Relevant (or RealisƟc) and Time Constrained.   

An example of a SMART goal is as follows: 

“The XYZ Club is going to add 4 new members by the December meeƟng”. 

It is specific by staƟng what the goal is by adding new members. 

It is measurable by staƟng how many new members. 

It is achievable but will require work by the members of the XYZ club. 

It is realisƟc and it is Ɵme constrained. 

A smart goal can be just that simple and it can be done.  Goals should be something you have to work at.  But 

if you set your goals too high, you will become discouraged and give up.  When you achieve the goal, set a 

new goal. 

With the start of the New Lions year, I have a new ‘Ɵtle’, HOG or “Husband of Governor”.  PDG John Wilcox 

coined the term during PDG Kathy’s year as Governor.  I wish he was sƟll around to call me a HOG. 

It is with heavy heart that I inform you about the passing of two Past District Governors, PDG Myrna    

Thompson and PDG Paul Schoonmaker.   

Racing to Serve, PCC Keith Thomas 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
PCC Keith Thomas 
400 North 12th Street 
Petersburg, IN 47567 
Cell: 812-7354-4637 
kthomas@threeidesign.com 

Photo Above: Members of the Chandler Lions working in the Chandler Lions Community Garden. 



Environmental News – Spring and Summer 2024 

 

TREES: THE NATURAL MOOD BOOSTERS 

 

Some say laughter is the best medicine.  But according to recent findings, the best  

medicine for your mental health might just be trees.  Over the years, a growing body of        

research has proven that regular access to trees makes us happier and healthier. 

In honor of Mental Health Awareness in May, we’d like to share with you just a few of 

the ways trees can support your mental well-being. 

Spending Ɵme in nature reduces levels of a stress hormone called corƟsol.  It also     

lowers blood pressure. 

Living within 100 meters (about 300 feet)  of a tree can reduce rates of depression. 

Being among the trees enhances cogniƟve funcƟons such as learning, thinking, and  

reasoning. 

Walking through green space with trees can improve memory and aƩenƟon span. 

 

This month – or any month – make a conscious effort to get out and enjoy the trees 

around you, whether that’s in your own yard or in a community space.  And feel the mood-

boosƟng benefits of nature. 

(This arƟcle came from the ARBOR  DAY pamphlet that we get at our house several 

Ɵmes a year.  We always enjoy reading about the various kinds of trees and how we can       

incorporate them into our living space.  My husband and I enjoy taking a picnic lunch and    

going to an area with lots of trees.  It’s very peaceful and relaxing.  To find out more, go to   

arborday.org) 

Lion Sharon Kamman 

Environmental Chair, District E 

Environmental Chair 
Sharon Kamman 



July 2 Official Visit to French Lick/West Baden 

July 6 District MeeƟng and ConƟnued Learning at Sandborn (10a-2p ET) 

July 9 Official Visit / Install Officers at Chandler 

July 16 Official Visit at Corydon 

July 20 1st Council MeeƟng at Riley Township Lions 

July 23 Official Visit at Sullivan County Lions 

July 27 District Banner CelebraƟon at Dubois County Museum 

Aug 2—18 Indiana State Fair—Consider working a gate for the Indiana Lions FoundaƟon 

August 8 Official Visit to Boonville Lions 

August 24 ConƟnued Learning at Medora ChrisƟan Church (10a-2p ET) 

Sept 5—7 USA/Canada Forum at Louisville Kentucty 

Sept 21 District MeeƟng and ConƟnued Learning at locaƟon to be determined 

October 5 2nd Council MeeƟng at locaƟon to be determined 

October 11—13 PDG Weekend in New Harmony (District 25E is the host)  

October 26 ConƟnued Learning at Salem Lions Clubhouse 

November 30 District MeeƟng and ConƟnued Learning at locaƟon to be determined 

December 14 Council Christmas Party 

December  17 Official Visit to Salem Lions 

January 17,18 Mid-Winter Conference in Indianapolis 

February 22 ConƟnued Learning at French Lick West Baden 

March 21—22 District 25E ConvenƟon with ID Edwin “Guy” Hollander  

 

Please contact District Governor to schedule your club’s Official Visit Now as the     

calendar is quickly filling up.    

District Events and Calendar 

GOALS PROGRESS 
Clubs: Start one new club.     Clubs Started: Zero 
Membership: Induct more than 120 new members Members induced: Zero 
Retention: To continue the District’s great ability How do you track this??? 
   to retain members 
LCIF: Increase the District’s LCIF individual  Clubs Donating: 0% 
         donations to 10% and clubs donating to 55%. Members Donating: 0% 
Leadership: By the end of August, Provide training Need to get numbers from Mark Clark 
  to 60% of the Zone Chairs and 40% of club 
          Officers receiving online and/or in person 
  training. 
Service: Increase clubs reporting service from   Average reporting 0% 
 only 35%. 



List of common used Lions abbreviations  
IP International President  PIP Past International President ZC Zone Chair 
RC Region Chair   ID International Director  PID Past International Director 
DG District Governor  PDG Past District Governor  CC Council Chair   
PCC Past Council Chair  CS Cabinet Secretary  CT Cabinet Treasurer 
LCIF Lions Club International Foundation LCI Lions Club International 
GMA Global Membership Approach 

Hello Lions, 

Please remember to contact Lion Ceal Schulz to add and remove names from 
the Prayer List and the Fallen Lion list.  Also please let Ceal know about the 
memorial service or visitation.  Ceal’s email address is 
cealschulz@sbcglobal.net   

Lions in need of  Prayers 
Lion Jack Voightschild  Lion Jaline Spurgeon  Lion Jeff Cooper 
Lion Charlie Placke  PDG John Ferry   Lion Carol Murdock 
Lion  Marvin Mast  PDG Cindy Wright (25D) Lion Connie Thomas 
PDG Vern Tincher  Lion Ceal Schulz   PDG Newell Clifton 
Lion Mike Crouch  

New Member   Club     Sponsor 
Faith Ricketts   Fayetteville Comm Lions Duane Terry 
Sean Ricketts   Fayetteville Comm Lions Duane Terry 
Jeremy Morris   Odon Lions   Bryan Porter 
Angie Hoevener  Seymour Noon Lions  Christy Nolan 

PDG Myrna Thompson  Elberfeld Lions  26.75 years of  service 
PDG Paul Schoonmaker  Bloomington Lions 36.9 years of  service 

New Lions in June 

Fallen Lions in June 

Prayer List 





PDG Paul Schoonmaker 1998-1999 

Paul W. Schoonmaker, 83, a cherished husband, father, grandfather, great-grandfather, brother, and friend, 
was Heavenly Promoted into the arms of his sweet Jesus on July 1, 2024 at The Waters of MarƟnsville. Born 
on December 24, 1940, in the Bronx, New York, Paul's life was dedicated to service, family, and community. 
 
Paul's journey began as a young man in the Bronx, where he was born to parents Paul Schoonmaker and   
Elizabeth Kramer. He was a brother to Roy, Josphine, Robert, and Anna, sharing countless memories that 
shaped their family. He met the love of his life, BeƩy (Tyson) Schoonmaker, and together they embarked on a 
61-year marriage filled with love, laughter, and unwavering support. 
 
The couple was blessed with a beauƟful family, including their son Michael (Leann) Schoonmaker, daughters 
Veronica (John Goodpaster) Goveia, and Amy Stancombe. Paul was a proud grandfather to Alexandra (Evelyn 
SƟer) Goveia, Kailey Stancombe, Zachary Stancombe, and MaƩhew Schoonmaker, and he cherished his role 
as a great-grandfather to Winnie Lou and Henry Goveia-SƟer. His brother Roy (Charli) Schoonmaker and    
sister Josphine Gardener also survive him along with many cousins. Paul was preceded in death by his        
parents, his brother Robert, his sister Anna (John) Velie, his son-in-law Stephen Stancombe, and his brother-
in-law Fred Gardener. 
 
Paul's dedicaƟon to his country was evident in his 13 years of service in the United States Navy, where he 
achieved the rank of Master Chief PeƩy Officer. He conƟnued this service for 10 addiƟonal years in the Naval 
Reserves. His commitment to his naƟon conƟnued in his civilian life as he    headed the Bulk Mail Department 
for the United States Postal Service in Bloomington for 23 years, serving his community with the same honor 
and dedicaƟon he displayed in uniform. A man of many interests, Paul was deeply involved and dedicated to 
serve in his community. He volunteered all his free Ɵme with various organizaƟons, including the Veterans of 
Foreign Wars, Vietnam Era Veteran AssociaƟon, American Legion, Sons of the American RevoluƟon, and the 
ElleƩsville and Bloomington Lions Club, where he served as the District Governor for 25 E1. His passion for 
helping others was also evident in his work with The Special Olympics, Meals on Wheels, Hoosier Hills Food 
Bank, and Area 10 on Aging, where he assisted with food deliveries and the Senior Games. Paul's faith was an 
integral part of his life, and he was a member of the ElleƩsville House of Prayer. His ability to talk to anyone 
and his selfless nature made him a beloved figure in his church and community. An accomplished            
woodworker, Paul's scroll sawing craŌs were intricate and beauƟful, oŌen given as giŌs to friends and family, 
showcasing his talent and generosity. 
 
Friends and family will remember Paul for his humor, friendliness, and selflessness. His ability to light up a 
room with a joke, his readiness to lend a helping hand, and his unwavering commitment to his loved ones 
and country will be deeply missed. 
 
A CelebraƟon of Life will be held on Monday, July 8, 2024 at 12:00 pm at Chandler Funeral Home in             
ElleƩsville with Pastor Larry Mitchell officiaƟng. Entombment will follow at Valhalla Memory Gardens with 
the Monroe County Veteran's Honor Guard providing Military Honors. VisitaƟon will be Monday from 10:00 
am unƟl 12:00 pm at the funeral home. Share condolences, memories and more with Paul's family by visiƟng 
his tribute page at www.chandlerĬ.com   



PDG Myrna Thompson 2005-2006 

 
Myrna Louise Ours Thompson, 83, of Evansville went to be with the Lord on Wednesday June 26, 2024. She 

was born in Evansville, IN on May 24, 1941. 

Myrna met the love of her life when she was 15 they married in 1957 and were together for 61 years unƟl 
Don’s death in 2018. She devoted her life to her family and children. They raised 4 children but their house 
was where the friends came to hang out. Myrna went back to school when the kids were older and           
graduated from Vincennes University with an Associate’s Degree. Myrna joined the Lions Club in 1997. She 
was a Screener for the Kids Sight Vision Program and Director of Camp Friendship. Her and Don hosted      
between 60-70 exchange students from overseas for 6-8 weeks at a Ɵme. When the November 6th tornado 
hit she was the Lions District Governor, as soon as it hit she started calling Lions InternaƟonal and had 
$20,000 to distribute to the people affected by the tornado that aŌernoon. 

Myrna was preceded in death by her parents, Vernon “Dick” Ours and Margaret “Myrt” Hoffman Ours.;     
husband, Donald Ray Thompson; son-in-law, Joe G. Barning; granddaughters, Jennifer Marie “Jenny Lynn” 
Thompson, Joanna Mercy Moshos; brother, Lloyd Ours. 

She is survived by her children, Roberta “Robin” Carter (Jeff) of Mt. Vernon, IN, Vernon Thompson “ Joanie” 
of Evansville, IN, Cheryl Barning of Evansville, IN, Michael McDonald (Russel) of Lyons, IN; brother, Lowell 
Ours (Linda); sisters, Mary Helen Hotz, Barbara Ours (Ed) all from Elberfeld, IN; 10 great grandchildren and 
many great grandchildren. 

The family would like to thank the staff of Heritage Hospice and Envive of Evansville. 

Burial will be held on Sunday, July 14, 2024 at Sussot Cemetery in Elberfeld, IN at 12:15 p.m. with a Celebra-
Ɵon of Life to follow at the Elberfeld American Legion, with a meal from 1:00-4:00 p.m. 

In lieu of flowers, memorial contribuƟons may be made to the Lions Cancer Control Fund of Indiana 8780 
Purdue Rd Suite #10, Indianapolis, IN 46268. St. Jude 501 St. Jude Place, Memphis, TN or Hadi Shriners      
Hospital Staff C/O Chris Vollman 1469 Woodfield Dr., Newburgh, IN 47630. 
Condolences may be made online at www.AlexanderNorthChapel.com. 



Photo Right: the Indiana Lions geƫng ready for the       

parade.  Photo by Carl Carson 

Photo Below: the wagons are Riley Hospital 

Photo Below Right: the glass elevators at Riley Hospital. 

Hello, as many of you know the Cancer Control project has taken 

on a new interest. It is Riley Childhood Cancer.  We have partnered 

with Walther Cancer FoundaƟon to raise money for treatment, 

educaƟon and research. District 25-E has been the largest           

contributor in the state for this project. Cancer Control’s Riley  

Challenge has met the first $100,000.00 match and has signed to 

raise another $100,000.00.  When clubs or individuals send        

donaƟons in, please write on the check “Riley Challenge” so our 

treasurer knows where to record the donaƟon.  

Our June meeƟng was held at the IU Simon Cancer Center, then we 

toured the area.  Since it has been 30 plus years since I was there 

for my grandson, I saw many changes.  They have had three or 

more expansions and are modernized. During the expansions there 

is one thing that has not changed – the glass elevators. They will 

not be taken out. There is a room called The Zone. Kids can play 

board games or videos, work puzzles or watch TV. There is special 

network so that room bound kids can watch special movies that are 

playing, or parents can get informaƟon. There is a library to get 

books, do research, or parents can use to work online. 

 Riley Hospital is no longer a hospital for special needs children – 

they admit all children. Most Indianapolis area babies are born 

there. Once a Riley kid always a Riley kid.     

SubmiƩed by Sue Leffler, Cancer Control Trustee 



Photo LeŌ: PDG Nancy Lambert is presented an               

InternaƟonal President CerƟficate of AppreciaƟon on by 

PDG Mark Clark on behalf of Outgoing District Governor 

Glen Georges. 

Photo Below: Lion Carl Carson resƟng at the InternaƟonal 

ConvenƟon. 



 

September 5-7, 2024 
Louisville, Kentucky 

The Lions of Kentucky are looking for volunteers to help at the USA/Canada Lions Forum. 

There are several ways to volunteer and sƟll aƩend the forum.   

The following are pre-forum tasks needed on September 4th and 5th: 

Airport Greeter, Peace Poster Display Setup, Host CommiƩee Office Setup, Pin Trader Setup, 

Prepare Hospitality Baskets,  Lions Forum Store Setup, RegistraƟon Packet / Bag Packing,   

RegistraƟon, and more 

At the Forum from September 5th, 6th,and 7th: 

RegistraƟon, Forum Store Workers, Strides Walk, Host CommiƩee Officer Workers, Meal 

SeaƟng, Meal Display Table Signs, Update Forum Room Signage, Seminar Greeter and        

Runners, Greeters / Traffic Control, Forum Store Take-Down (Saturday only), Host  CommiƩee 

Office Take-Down (Saturday only), and more 

If you are willing and able to help, please visit: 

https://lionsforum.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/2024-Forum-Volunteer-Louisville.pdf   

 



Indiana Lions Foundation Needs Your Help at the Indiana State Fair 
Opening Day of the 2024 Indiana State Fair is just one month away.  As in previous years, we will be 
greeting fairgoers, while selling and scanning tickets at Gate 1W on 38th Street and Gate 12 on 42nd 
Street. This year, we will also be working at 4 new gates at the tunnel exits from the State Fair Infield 
parking lot. 
Incentives: 

Volunteers can earn credits towards a W.P. Woods Fellowship (WPWF), or a nominal cash donation 
to their Lions Club or favorite Indiana Lions state project. 

Early AM Shift: 5:30 am–8:30 am - 1 WPWF credit 
AM Shift: 8:00 am–2:30 pm - 1 WPWF credit 
PM Shift: 2:00 pm–8:30 pm - 2 WPWF credits 

Bring a carload of volunteers (minimum: 5) to work at the State Fair and we will help pay for the 
gas. 
Bring a vanload of volunteers (minimum: 8) to work at the State Fair and we will help pay for the 
van rental and the gas. 

Dress Code Reminder:  
The Indiana State Fair has a dress code for volunteers working at the State Fair.  

Khaki/tan or black pants, shorts or skirts. No bluejeans, please. 
Lions shirts are acceptable, as are blue State Fair shirts, and plain white t-shirts. 
We are asked to wear caps. If  you have a Lions cap or a tan State Fair cap from previous years, 
those are acceptable. If you do not have a cap, we will provide you with an Indiana Lions Foundation 
cap. 

Check-In / Check-Out Reminder: 
Please be sure to check in at the Indiana Lions Foundation booth at the beginning of your shift, and check 
out at the same place at the end of your shift.  
Directions to Indiana State Fair: 
Volunteers for the Indiana Lions Foundation State Fair project should enter the fairgrounds through Gate 
10, at the intersection of 42nd Street and Crittenden Avenue in Indianapolis. You should be able to use that 
intersection as the destination in Google Maps.  
An annotated map of the Indiana State Fairgrounds is attached. Gate 10, the parking area, the Foundation's 
check-in booth, and our gates are highlighted. 
If you have any questions about our Indiana State Fair project, please call me or send me an email 
message.  
There are a couple of changes for this year. 

 Last year, the Fair was closed on Monday and Tuesday each week; this year it will be closed only 
on Monday. 

 Automobile entrance to infield parking will be handled differently this year. In prior years, cashiers 
collected money for auto parking fees and entrance fees on the access roads. This year, only auto 
parking fees will be charged at the access roads. Four new gates are being created on the infield, 
and Lions will sell and scan tickets at these new gates. On the website sign-in sheets they are 
designated as NW, SW, NE and SE gates. 

This year, we will have approximately 1,000 shifts and we need your help to fill these positions. Please sign 
up on the website at: 

IndianaLionsFoundationMD25.org 
If you have any questions, please contact one of the Indiana Lions Foundation’s State Fair Committee 
members:      

Lion Rose Russell  574-250-0125 
PDG Don Cooper  260-615-5350 
Lion Pam Arnold  260-705-6610 
PDG Kathy Lozier  317-431-7655 
PCC Bob Booher  317-435-0139 





 

Raffle Ɵckets are ONE TICKET for $1 / SIX TICKETS for $5. All proceeds will benefit our Sam Hopper Scholarship Fund.  

 

Anyone who would like a raffle Ɵcket(s) please send a check for the amount desired, along with their name, address, and phone number.  Please 

make your check out to: Georgetown Lions Club with Raffle Tickets in the Memo.  Send checks to Georgetown Lions Club, in care of K. Ramsey 

5900 Georgetown Greenville Road, Greenville, IN 47124 

 

We will fill the Ɵckets out for them and send back the KEEP ones for their records. (It's also a great way to know we received the check!)  

 

1. GiŌ package also includes TWO GiŌ CerƟficates for $25 each to Turtle Run Winery in Corydon, IN 

Georgetown LIONS CLUB Raffle 
Proceeds benefit our Sam Hopper Scholarship Fund 










